
1

Kluwer Patent Blog - 1 / 2 - 02.03.2023

Kluwer Patent Blog

May sending warning letters to wholesalers be considered an
act of unfair competition?
Miquel Montañá (Clifford Chance) · Monday, September 13th, 2010

On 12 July 2010 the Supreme Court handed down a long-waited judgment, dismissing a complaint
filed by a manufacturer of generic medicaments against a patent owner that had threatened more
than one hundred wholesalers with patent infringement actions. The facts of the case go back to
2003, when a Court of First Instance of Madrid rejected an application for a preliminary injunction
sought by the patentee. This then sent warning letters to the wholesalers highlighting that this
decision was not a “green light” to infringe and threatening them with patent infringement actions.
This prompted the generics company to file a legal action against the patentee alleging that the
latter was committing acts of unfair competition. The action was dismissed by the Court of First
Instance and then by the Court of Appeal of Madrid. The Supreme Court, in the aforementioned
judgment of 12 July 2010 has confirmed the judgment of the Court of Appeal after noting that this
type of warning letter cannot justify actions for unfair competition when its content is accurate.
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The 2022 Future Ready Lawyer survey showed that 79% of lawyers think that the importance of
legal technology will increase for next year. With Kluwer IP Law you can navigate the
increasingly global practice of IP law with specialized, local and cross-border information and
tools from every preferred location. Are you, as an IP professional, ready for the future?
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This entry was posted on Monday, September 13th, 2010 at 12:00 pm and is filed under Spain
You can follow any responses to this entry through the Comments (RSS) feed. Both comments and
pings are currently closed.
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